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Purpose: 
The purpose of this study was to determine best practices in airway management in 
caring for a COVID-19 positive patient to prevent caregiver infection. Routine infection 
control processes were oftentimes difficult to utilize due to the lack of perpersonal 
protection during intubation and airway management. The new challenge of personal 
protection during the pandemic offered an opportunity to investigate current trends and 
update the best practices of the past. 
Methods: 
Nurse caregivers (N=100) in 5 states were surveyed regarding innovative practices for 
airway management during the COVID-19 pandemic and the availability of personal 
protective equipment (PPE). Using social media and direct contact from publicly 
available email addresses, an anonymous survey link was sent to 100 anesthesia and 
intensive care nurses in 5 states reporting high numbers of COVID-19 ventilator 
patients. Thirty-three (N=33) respondents reported both qualitative and quantitative 
data. Descriptive statistics, domain grouping, and evaluation of anecdotal data were 
utilized. 
Results: 
Among the 33 participants who consented, more than half were CRNA (n = 18, 54.5%), 
13 were registered nurses, and only two were NP. There were 12 respondents whose 
age in twenties while 16 were in thirty to forties. The facility size of the participants was 
mostly 201 – 500 beds (n = 14, 42.4%) and 100 – 200 beds (n = 9, 27.3%). Most of the 
participants were working at the large private or religious hospital (n = 16, 48.9%) while 
nine were working at the small community hospital and eight were working at the 
University research medical center respectively (n = 9, 27.3%; n = 8, 24.2%). Multiple 
innovative techniques were described relating to airway management including product 
substitutions for gowns, creative patient shielding, use of Yankauer and wall suction, 
and protective equipment covers as a few examples. 
Conclusion: 
It is unlikely that the current COVID-19 pandemic will be the only one seen in a lifetime 
and preparation and best practices based on current trends could prove invaluable to 
caregiver protection in future similar events. A summary of best practices and innovative 
techniques can potentially help caregivers re-evaluate current methods to ensure 
nurses have the best available knowledge to protect themselves from infection. 
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Abstract Summary: 
This interactive lecture will present current trends in airway management to protect the 
caregiver from airborne viruses and contamination. A blend of audience polling, short 
videos, and interactive lecture will be used to guide the participant toward 
understanding trends and innovative solutions when personal protective equipment is 
limited or unavailable. 
 
Late Breaking Reason: 
Often without traditional personal protective equipment, anesthesia providers were 
particularly at risk for infection from their COVID-19 positive patients. This study 
investigated trends around the state of Mississippi to protect anesthesia providers 
during intubation and airway management. Lacking previous research, these actions 
may be utilized as future best practices.  
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